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Meeting dates for 2024 

Jun 13   Jul 11     Aug 8 

Sep 12     Oct 10    Nov 14 

 

 

 

2024 BSQG QUILT CHALLENGES 

 
CINDY HUFFMAN’S ACCUQUILT BLOCKS OF THE 

MONTH CHALLENGE  

 

PRESIDENTS MYSTERY CHALLENGE  

 

VICE PRESIDENTS HALF SQUARE CHALLENGE  

DUE JANUARY 2025 

 

From the President 

I have nothing “presidential” to share with you this 

month so I will discuss the classes I am offering to teach. 

I have decided to offer both Krista Moser pattern classes 

on 2 different dates.  There must be at least 4 people 

participating or the class will be canceled.  If you sign up, 

you will get a handout PRIOR to class which will explain 

things and tell you how to prepare for the class.  The cost 

of each class is $10 plus the cost of the pattern.   Both 

patterns suggest using a ruler that costs $39.  I did 

purchase the ruler and will share it at both classes.  It is 

also possible to use another large ruler that has the 60 

degree line marked.  (I used this method before 

purchasing the ruler) You do NOT need to purchase the 

ruler, but are certainly welcome to.  She sells them on her 

website.    (kristamoser.com) 

The dates:   

June 29       City Girl Chevron 9:00 am - 3:00 pm 

August 10 Hollow Star 9:00 am - 3:00 pm 

You need not stay for the full day if you have another 

commitment or just want to come to get the gist of the 

pattern and cutting. 

Carol Hicks 

 

BLACK SWAMP QUILT GUILD CALENDAR 

2024 PROGRAMS 
JUNE  GARAGE SALE 

JULY RULERS WITH MIRANDA STERLING 

AUGUST BARGELLO 

SEPTEMBER QUILTING WITH YOUR SERGER 

OCTOBER TBA 

 HALLOWEEN THEMED SHOW & TELL 

NOVEMBER FEATHERWEIGHT DEMO BY JEAN 

DALTON 

DECEMBER CHRISTMAS PARTY 

about:blank


 

 

Thinking About Yesterday  
by Sheila Painter 

 
From our June 2003 newsletter (21 years ago): This will be 
the last meeting at Church of the Nazarene; starting next 
month we'll be at Otterbein Portage Valley, north of 
Pemberville. Introduction question: Say something your 
mother was notorious for saying when you were growing 
up.  Minutes mentioned the sewing room tours were held at 
Rosemary and Shari’s houses.  Calendar entry: December 
meeting features Ami Simms.  Tip: Cup hooks are great for 
hanging a wall hanging; just slip it down onto the 
hooks.  ~Sheila 
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Did you know? 
 

Dr Ruth Benerito, a USDA chemist, helped perfect wrinkle-
free cotton fabric.  She and her colleagues developed the 
cross-linking process resulting in cotton fabric requiring little 
to no ironing.  Their breakthrough in the 1960s also 
contributed to innovations in stain-resistant and flame-
retardant cotton.  Dr Benerito, who retired from the USDA 
and taught in Louisiana until age 81, died at age 97.  She held 
more than 50 patents, many of which were in cotton 
chemistry. 
 

 

234 West Wayne St. 

Maumee, OH  43537 

NEW HOURS 

MONDAY   10 – 7 

WEDNESDAY       10 – 4 

FRIDAY                  10 – 4 

SATURDAY            10 - 2      

 

 

 
AQS GRAND RAPIDS QUILT SHOW 
West Central Ohio Quilters Guild is sponsoring a bus trip 

leaving Friday 8-23-24 8:30 am and returning Saturday 8-

24-24 8:30 pm. $100 includes the bus ride and two-day 

tickets to AQS show. If you are interested, need to know 

where to send your check or want more details please 

email Jo Cabrera @ jcabrera2849@gmail.com.  Please 

include your name, phone number, email address along 

with what information you’d like to know. YOU DO NOT 

NEED TO BE A MEMBER OF A GUILD TO GO. 

 

 

Thank you, Sheila Painter, for stepping up to be the 

guild’s Historian.  

 

 

October 2024 Quilt retreat to be held in Limas has been 

filled up with 72 attendees. You may submit payment to 

be placed on a waiting list in case anyone has a change 

of plans.  

 

 

      

 



 

 

 

 

 


